
Questions re: Hidden Lake 
 
Councilmember Roberts’ Questions  
 
1. Does the staff have access to the King County staff reports/ objectives of the 

creation of Hidden Lake that can be shared with the Council? 
 
Attached is the King County Hidden Lake Design Report.   
 
 
2. Also, if we were to do a limited dredging, $50,000 or so worth, do we have a 

preliminary sense if it would it accomplish much of clearing the sentiment 
buildup or hamper any transition to a natural wetland? 

 
If the City decides to only limit a contract to $50,000, approximately 1,200 Cubic yards of 
sediment could be removed; this removal would not return the sediment forebay to a 
functional level and would likely result in further siltation away from the forebay leading to 
future removal being more difficult.  Partial dredging and/or full removal of sediment 
would not hamper the transition to a natural wetland but does not meet the existing 
maintenance standard for the facility. 
 
 
Councilmember Hall’s Questions  
 
3. Has the Hidden Lake situation been discussed by WRIA 8 or the King County 

group that deals with Puget Sound direct drainages? 
 
Hidden Lake has not currently been discussed with WRIA 8; WRIA 8 would likely be 
consulted during a proposed feasibility study mentioned in the staff report. 
 
4. This may be a stupid question that was answered long ago, but why do we want to 

prevent sediment from flowing downstream from Hidden Lake?  I understand 
human alterations may have changed the pre-development rates of erosion and 
sediment transport, but what is the ecological benefit of using a dam to interrupt 
the flow of sediment? 

 
The change in sediment transport downstream would be evaluated in the proposed 
feasibility study mentioned in the staff report.  Based on the 1995 Ling County Design 
Report, the forebay of the Hidden Lake facility was designed to capture sediment to allow 
for the aquatic habitat benefits associated with the Hidden Lake open water feature.  The 
removal of sediment was supposed to also benefit the salmon and anadromous cutthroat 
spawning habitat in the lower reaches of Boeing Creek. 
 




















































